EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
30th September, 2010 
St Thomas of Canterbury RC Primary School 

Hadfield Street 

Salford 

M7 4XG 

Meeting commenced: 6.45 p.m.







          
“                 ended: 9.15 p.m.  

PRESENT:
Anne- Marie Pickup – in the Chair


Councillor Coen, King, McIntyre and Merry

RESIDENTS AND COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 



Amanda Bickerton 



Peter Ball  



Billie Marshall 



C. Breen 



Carole Sumner 



Sarie Mairs Slee 



Dave Morgan 



Mike Thorpe 



Graham Cooper



Diane Crowcroft



Patricia Cordon 



Barbara Tennant 



Tina Blake 



Neil Harvey 


Mike McDonagh 



Lee Craven 



Linda Carr 



Angela McAvoy 



Harry Potts 



Beryl Hawke 



Linda Richings 



Caroline Dangerfield 



Sue Fisher 



Susan Carson 



Bernard Carson 



Keith Barnes

OFFICERS: 
Roger Baldry – Neighbourhood Manager 



John Chapman – Neighbourhood Development Officer 



Diana Martin – Neighbourhood Management Co-ordinator 



Sheila Murtagh – Strategic Neighbourhood Manager 



Andy Stockton – Urban Vision 



Kelly Wray - Community Development Worker



Ameen Hadi - Community Development Worker



Alison Pearce - Community Development Worker



Leanne Nealon – Democratic Services 
1. APPROVAL OF COMMUNITY COMMITTEE VOTING MEMBERS
RESOLVED: THAT the list for Community Committee voting Members be approved. 
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Humphreys, Paul Walker, Steve Calver, Keith Groves, Mark Howarth, Jonathan Ellcock, Lynne Marsland, Tony Broadhurst, Stella Elliott and Simon Grant. 
3. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED: THAT the action sheet from the last meeting be approved as a correct record subject to the following additions to the attendee list: 

Amanda Bickerton 

Peter Ball

Steve Calver

Steven Ord

Tony Broadhurst

Susan Carson 

4. MATTERS ARISING 
· Bus services to Lower Broughton
Discussions were held in relation to the bus services in Lower Broughton with particular reference being made to the local link service and the 93 and 95 services. The Group were informed that Graham Stringer MP would be invited to a future meeting of the Community Committee to discuss the progress being made with regard to the poor level of bus service. 

Peter Ball informed the Group that he had been nominated as a Community Rep to represent the Community at the Salford Travel Partnership. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Graham Stringer MP be invited to attend a future Community Committee meeting to discuss the poor level of bus service in this area. 
· Environmental Task Group - Bin Marking scheme 
The Group were updated with progress with regard to the bin marking scheme they were informed that the Environment Task Group were investigating the matter and were asked to voice concerns to them if they have any issues. 
Kevin Coakley proposed that recycling bins be collected two days prior to normal collection to decontaminate and that new recycling bins should have the relevant collection information on them including what can and cannot be placed in them. 
The Community Committee raised concerns with the lack of consultation with them regarding the matter. 

Councillor Merry informed the Group that the proposal made by Kevin would be considered. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT the proposal made by Kevin Coakley be endorsed by the Community Committee. 

RESOLVED: (3) an update be provided at the next meeting. 

· Cherry Trees Playgroup
Councillor Merry stated that he would be in contact with Salford FC regarding the playgroups use of premises at their new ground. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted and a response from Salford FC with regard to playgroup using the new ground to have their playgroup. 

· GMP update
The Group raised concerns with ongoing problems with anti social behaviour of students around the Seaford Road area discussion ensued in respect of the following: 
· Issues when contacting the Police;

· The need for Landlord Licensing to be implemented on Seaford Road;

· Tougher laws and enforcement on letting agents;

· Stress to local residents;

Graham Cooper highlighted that this was an ongoing issue that had caused residents problems for years. 
Sergeant Coulson stated that tackling anti social behaviour was now a key focus of Greater Manchester Police and urged Members of the Community to contact Police and report any incidents of anti social behaviour
Keith Barnes ensured the Community Committee that the University were committed to working with residents and students. 

Councillor Merry stated that he would seek advice from the Police and look at how this issue can be tackled. 

Kevin Coakley informed the Committee that a new law was being implemented with regard to houses of multiple occupancy and permitted development rights. Kevin asked that Councillor Derek Antrobus be invited to the Community Committee to discuss this. 
Councillor Merry informed Kevin that this was for new development only. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Councillor Derek Antrobus be invited to a future Community Committee meeting to discuss houses of multiple occupancy and permitted development sites. 

5. BUDGET SUB GROUP  

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group held on 1st September, 2010 be approved. 
6. COMMUNITY ISSUES
· Mink on the River Irwell 
Harry Davies reported that Graham Stringer MP had written to the Secretary of State for the Environment with regard to the matter and once a response had been received he would update the Committee. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· Feedback from Partners
It was requested that more feedback from Partners and teams such as the PCT and the Health Improvement Team be given at future Community Committee meetings. 
RESOLVED: THAT feedback and updates from partners be provided at future Community Committee meetings. 
· Wallness Lane toilets 
Lee Craven questioned what was happening with the toilets on    Wallness Lane?

Roger Baldry stated that he would provide an update at the next meeting regarding the matter. 

RESOLVED: THAT an update be provided at the next meeting. 

· Training grant 
Mike Thorpe informed the Committee that in 2007 funding 
of £3000 was approved for training purposes out of the Devolved Budget. He stated that he thought this was an annual allocated budget and questioned where it was and what had happened to it in previous years.
Roger Baldry stated that there was an allocation of £3000, three years ago but he thought this was for one year only. 
Members of the Community Committee requested that the minutes from the meeting in 2007 where the decision was made be referred to and Neighbourhood Management provide and update at the next meeting.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT an update be provided at the next meeting with regard to what the budget was spent on in 2007. 
RESOLVED: (3) THAT clarification be sourced from the minutes of the meeting held in 2007 about the funding as to whether it was allocated for one year or should be allocated every year.
RESOLVED: (4) Neighbourhood Management provide an update at the next meeting. 

7. STRUCTURES OF COMMUNITY/COUNCIL AND PARTNERS ENGAGEMENT 
Sheila Murtagh the newly appointed Strategic Neighbourhood Manager for the East Salford area introduced herself and gave a brief outline of her role. 

Diana Martin gave a presentation with regard to Community Committee planning and the role of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board.
       
       Discussions ensued in respect of: 
· The lack of attendance by partners to the Neighbourhood Partnership Board and how Neighbourhood Management are tackling this issue;

· The possible effects that any budget costs will have on delivering plans and what the effects will be on services;

·  Ensuring that Partners attend this meeting and update the Community Committee at all times on work they are undertaking
Andrea D’Avanzo made a presentation on statistics for the East Salford area which provided the Group information regarding the following:
· Demographics

· Health

· Unemployment 

· Crime

· Education

· Environment 

Andrea informed the Community Committee that this information would be made available on the East Salford Neighbourhood website. 
The Chair raised concerns with some of the issues in this area such as health issues, worklessness, obesity of children, activities for young children and Environment issues. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 

RESOLVED : (2) THAT the following broad community priorities be adopted for the forthcoming year, to:


(a) Increase life expectancy.


(b) Reduce child obesity in year 6 and above


(c) Help people into work.


(d) Tackle anti-social behaviour.


(e) Continue to improving education attainment. 


(f) Reduce the level of fly- tipping and contaminated and 
  
    uncollected bins.

RESOLVED : (3) THAT the Neighbourhood Management Team develop the priorities with outcomes that can be measured.
8. GMP UPDATE 
Sergeant Coulson provided the Committee with a crime and disorder updating the Community on the following offences: 
· Burglary;

· Robbery;

· Vehicle crime;

· Anti social behaviour and new measures to tackle this issues;

· Operations that were currently ongoing or due to commence.

Peter Ball thanked the Police for attending this meeting on a regular basis. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

9. STRUCTURES OF COMMUNITY/COUNCIL AND PARTNERS ENGAGEMENT
Roger Baldry gave a presentation on the Structures of Community/Council and Partner roles the presentation provided the Group with the roles of each of the following: 

· A chart providing the group information on how the Community Committee, the Council, Boards and Delivery Groups all work together; 

· The role of the Community Committee;

· The role of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board;

· The role of the Environment Task Group;

· The role of the Highways Task Group;

· The role of the Youth Task Group;

· The roe of the Devolved Budget Sub-Group;

· The role of the Salford Strategic Partnership;

· The role of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership; 

· The role of the City-wide Partnership Delivery Group;

· The role of the Local Partnership Delivery Group;

· The role of the Cleaner, Greener, Safer Teams.

 RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted. 
10. ELECTION OF THE LOCAL PARTNERSHIP DELIVERY GROUP REPRESENTATIVE

RESOLVED: (1) THAT Beryl Hawke be elected as the Community Committee representative of the Local Partnership Delivery Group. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Graham Cooper be elected as the deputy Community committee representative of the Local Partnership Delivery Group. 
11. HIGHWAYS TASK GROUP FEEDBACK
A report was submitted to the Committee on behalf of the East Salford Highways Steering Group. Members of the Committee were asked to approve the following recommendations.
1. 2010 Devolved Highways Budget 

Members were asked to approve the following schemes at a total cost of £70, 400.00: 
· Traffic Calming, Albert Road/Vernon Street and Corinthian Avenue; 

· Traffic Calming, Whit Lane between Langley Road South and Aukland Drive;
· Traffic Calming St Pauls’ Primary School/Neville Road

· The cost of a Pedestrian Survey in Seaford Road . 
 Members were informed that the remaining £6,600 would remain uncommitted pending clarification of the outcome of the Seaford Road survey and/or the review of need and joint funding for the lighting in Wallness Lane. 

It was requested that Community Committee receive from Urban Vision in writing confirmation of the cost of works and completion dates and an undertaking that neither be exceeded. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations be approved. 

RESOLVED: (2) THAT Urban Vision be asked to put in writing confirmation of costs, completion dates and undertaking that neither be exceeded.
2. Revenue Budget 
Members of the Community Committee were asked to promote awareness and encourage submission of proposals for the £10,000 Revenue Budget that must be spent within the current financial year. 

RESOLVED: THAT members of the Community Committee promote awareness of this budget. 

3. The Future of the Devolved Highways Budgets 
Members of the Community Committee were asked to authorise the Highways Group to prepare plans for a Participatory Budgeting exercise to take place in March or April 2011. 
RESOLVED: THAT Community Committee authorise the Highways Group to prepare place for a Participatory Budgeting excercising to take place in March or April 2011. 

Neighbourhood Management were asked to report back at the next meeting with regard to Traffic Calming measures at Arrow Street. 
RESOLVED: THAT Neighbourhood Management investigate the matter and report back at the next meeting. 

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
· Community consultation 
Community Committee were informed that a Community Consultation was taking place at Creation Café on Wednesday, 13th October, 2010 for proposed improvements to Trinity Park. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

13. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the East Salford Community committee be held on Thursday, 25th November, 2010 at 6.30 p.m. 

